ABINGDON SOCIETY OF CHANGERINGERS 2008

Steeple Keeper’s Report – 18 March 2008

St Nicolas

The ropes have been periodically checked. No6 rope snapped in January. It was shortened and spliced and is now in good working order.

Whites made their annual inspection and maintenance complements of Mark and his trusty colleague.

The problem of rust on the frame, identified last year by Whites, has not yet been acted upon. The sub-frame, especially where it enters the wall, is the main cause for concern. It has been decided that this should be a professional undertaking and Mark will be approached to advise and possibly provided the right paint and expertise through Whites.

St Helens Bell Clock 

The clock has run reliably since its electrification last year. It still gains or loses 1-2 minutes per week depending on the weather! Reg is not quite redundant yet. 

The Ringing Chamber clock stops in the week and requires winding and setting on Tuesdays and Sundays. Ten half turns is sufficient to prevent over-winding.

St Nicolas Clock

Apart from two occasions the clock has run more or less accurately. The wiring could be better, and it would be nice to return the clock face lights. The clock is the council’s responsibility and it might be possible to remind them of this and perhaps agree to maintain the clock ourselves and present them with the bill.

And Finally – My thanks to Hugh for all his help with St Nicolas tower.

Reg Sidlow

